Editorial Corner:

Well, I can safely say that it is officially detecting season for most of us. We have had temps of 50's, 60's, and even high 70's. So that should mean that we will be having finds of the month for April's meeting. We will be having club hunts, and Kent Kehus will be having a list of places that we will be going to, so come and get the list at the meeting. If we have hunts on the night that we would have had a meeting, then there would be no finds of the month.

We had 23 members that attended the meeting in March.

We had a MEMBERSHIP DRAWING: Kathy Montgomery won \$40

At the meeting Kent was acting President as Steve Miller was in England doing metal detecting and probably will have some nice finds to show us.

Larry Stamp lost some of his files that have members email addresses on it. Get a hold of Larry Stamp especially if you changed your email address, at his email address (lastamp@aol.com).

It voted on and it was unanimous that the club buy \$1000.00 in coins for the annual club meet in July, because of the price is real good now.

The hunt flyer is out now for our July annual hunt.

We had a motion made and seconded and voted on unanimously on the club spending \$52 on a probe from Garrett for the metal detecting hunt in July. It will go in the raffle that we have on Saturday.

Rick Gremler and Larry Vanderhoef gave reports on their committees as did Kent Kehus.

Rick Opperman talked about the horrible holes that are being dug by someone metal detecting in Stevens Point. If you see anyone making horrible hole, and not putting the dirt back, try to gently tell them about what they should be doing to make it better, otherwise Stevens Point will shut us down. Or get their license plate and description of their vehicle and give it to the police.

Peggy Gremler thanked everyone for the cards, thoughts and prayers for her surgery she just had. "We are all glad that Peggy was able to get some relief from her much discomfort."

Kent Kehus suggested that we have business cards made for the club. Everyone agreed it was a good idea.

Club Website: www.midstatemdc.com

President: Steve Miller Vice-Pres: Kent Kehus Treasurer: Larry Stamp Editor: Shelby Stanczyk Webmaster: Rick Gremler

Sent from my iPad